

Angoleana Brien <planning@cityofgearhart.com>

PB timeline

1 message

Krysti Ficker <krysti@cityofgearhart.com>

Wed, Oct 11, 2023 at 9:52 AM

To: Chad Sweet <chadsweet@cityofgearhart.com>, Angoleana Brien <planning@cityofgearhart.com>

Aug. 2019 - pickleball courts first presented, two ideas

Sept. 2019 - pickleball court lines approved by Council, previous two ideas removed and new Option C on east court with rollaway nets approved

Dec. 2020 - request for more courts referred to parks committee because in the middle of parks master plan process ...sometime in 2021, Parks Committee and/or Planning said "no", to the request but I don't know when...

May 2022 - parks master plan approved, now, ANY changes to parks must go through a public process with the planning commission, which is why changes to courts would require a conditional use

Fall 2022 - Wally approached the city to go for grant money to "add additional courts", he approached the Council either Dec. 2022 or Jan. 2023 when grant cycle opened

Feb. 2023 - a Resolution to apply for the grant went to Council with Wally's quote to paint additional lines; PMP reviewed and reminder of required public process/conditional use app told to Wally after the meeting

Apr. 2023 - the Resolution to apply for the grant was passed, but with a revised quote to only resurface the courts as is, giving the city funds to proceed and Wally time to go through the conditional use process

Krysti Ficker | Executive Administration City of Gearhart 698 Pacific Way PMB 2510 | Gearhart, Oregon 97138 Office: (503) 738-5501 | Fax: (503) 738-9385 krysti@cityofgearhart.com

"Happy to help!"

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:

Please do not read, copy, or disseminate this communication unless you are the intended addressee. This e-mail may contain confidential and/or privileged information intended only for the addressee. If you have received this in error, please notify me via return e-mail.